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Mr. Ma Ying-jeou, President

No. 122, Sec. 1, Chongqing S. Rd., Zhongzheng District, 

Taipei City 10048

Taiwan (R.O.C.)
Fax：+886-2-2389-9463 
Brussels, 2 June 2009
Extend union rights to teachers in Taiwan, R.O.C.
Excellency,

I am writing on behalf of Education International the global union federation of teachers representing over 30 million members in 171 countries. Education International (EI) has the National Teachers’ Association of Taiwan, R.O.C. headed by Wu Chung-Tai, as one of its 401 member organisations.

EI is concerned that the draft union law currently tabled at the Parliament will actually continue to exclude teachers from the fundamental right to form and join trade unions. This means that the Government is actually restricting the rights of those it directly employs. The ILO Committee of Experts has repeatedly stressed that “teachers in public schools should be provided with a legal framework to exercise their right to form trade unions.”
The revised law, if adopted, will prevent the organisation of unions at the school level. It will also impose unreasonably high minimum union membership fee, thereby discouraging low-income teachers from joining or keeping union membership.

In addition, teachers would not be allowed to resort to strike action. Furthermore, the suggested mechanisms to settle labour disputes are not in compliance with international labour mechanisms and social dialogue procedures. 

Excellency, in support of our affiliate’s request, we invite the Parliament to consider providing all teachers of Taiwan, R.O.C. the right to form and join trade unions, as prescribed by international labour standards.

Education International sincerely trusts that this message is one your Government can act upon. EI and its affiliates worldwide will continue to monitor the trade union environment in Taiwan, R.O.C. and in the meantime, EI will inform the International Trade Union Confederation (ITUC), the International Labour Organisation (ILO), the International League of Human Rights（ILHR）and the UNESCO of the violation of the union rights of teachers in Taiwan, R.O.C.

Sincerely yours,
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Fred van Leeuwen

General Secretary

Copies sent to:
· Mr. Liu Chao-shiuan, Premier of Executive Yuan - Fax：+886-2-3356-6920 

· Mr. Francisco H. L. Ou, Minister of Foreign Affairs - Fax：+886-2-2389-8776

· Mr. Cheng Jei-cheng, Minister of Education - Fax：+886-2-2397-6920

· Mr. Wang Jin-Pyng, President of the Legislative Yuan and all legislators - Fax：+886-2-2395-5317

· International Trade Union Confederation (ITUC)

· International Labour Organisation (ILO)

· UNESCO

· International League of Human Rights (ILHR)
All communications should be addressed to the General Secretary – Toute correspondance doit être adressée au Secrétaire général

Toda la correspondencia debe dirigirse al Secretario General – Der gesamte Briefwechsel ist an den Generalsekretär zu richten

